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NOTIFICATION 

 

United Nations Climate Change Conference 

COP 25/CMP 15/CMA 2 
 

 

I refer to my notification dated 30 October 2019, regarding the decision made by the President of the 

Republic of Chile not to host the United Nations Climate Change Conference (COP 25/CMP 15/CMA 2), 

which was scheduled to be held in Santiago, from 2 to 13 December 2019, taking into consideration the 

difficult circumstances in the country. 

 

Following this announcement, the Government of Chile, as incoming Presidency, has informed 

me that they have received a generous offer of support from the Government of the Kingdom of Spain to 

hold the United Nations Climate Change Conference (COP 25) in Madrid on the same dates as 

originally planned.  

  

We are hopeful that the COP Bureau can consider this proposed solution as soon as possible. 

 

It is encouraging to see countries working together in the spirit of multilateralism to address 

climate change, the biggest challenge facing this and future generations.  

 

I will inform Parties and observer States and observer organizations on further developments as 

soon as they become available. 

 

 Yours faithfully, 

 

(Signed by) 

 

 

 Patricia Espinosa 

 

Distribution:  To Parties and observer States to the United Nations Framework Convention on Climate 

Change through their national focal points and diplomatic missions accredited to the Federal Republic 

of Germany. 

To all intergovernmental organizations and non-governmental organizations admitted as observers by 

the Conference of the Parties. 


